
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 4, 2013 
 

Item 23, Report No. 23, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on June 4, 2013. 
 
 
 
23 REQUEST FOR SERVICES IN KIND BY YORK REGIONAL POLICE 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following resolution submitted by Councillor Iafrate, dated May 21, 2013: 

 
 
Member’s Resolution 

 
Submitted by Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 

 
Whereas, York Regional Police in partnership with Catholic Community Services of York Region 
will be hosting the York Region Community Cup Soccer Tournament 2013, a non-profit event to 
support new immigrants from Vaughan and York Region with an expected attendance of over 300 
people; and 
 
Whereas, the City of Vaughan has received the special events permit application from York 
Regional Police for the Community Cup Soccer Tournament to take place on Sunday June 1, 
2013 at Mackenzie Glen Park – 220 Cranston Park Ave in Maple; and 
 
Whereas, YRP has submitted a letter requesting the amount of $1554.39 being the cost of the 
rental for the use of the field and other City services be waived; and 
 
Whereas, a decision by Council on this matter on June 4, 2013 provides insufficient time for the 
issuance of the necessary permits and permissions;     
 
It Is therefore recommended that: 
 
1) that in the spirit of continued partnership and cooperation between City of Vaughan and 

York Regional Police, that the City of Vaughan waive rental costs and fees for this special 
one-time community event as a gesture of goodwill with such costs offered as services in 
kind by the City of Vaughan, to an upset limit of $1554.39; and  

 
2) that Council ratify any action taken prior to its consideration of this matter at its meeting of 

June 4, 2013 
 
Attachments 
 
Letter of Request by York Regional Police 

 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 


